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Select Board Meeting
November 10, 2021

6:02 pm meeting called to order by Neil Oleson.

Select Board members present: Mike Bedini, Terry Green, Neil Oleson

Select board members absent: None 

Others present: Jim White, Christine Dobbert, Ron Bosley, Vicki Winchell, Stephanie Pare, Dan Dobbert Sr., Dan Dobbert Jr., Ericka Oleson, Kyle Kuczynski

Mike Bedini made a motion to approve the minutes from the 10/27/21 meeting. Neil Oleson seconded. Unanimous.

[bookmark: _Hlk66993805]Selectmen:
· Dan Dobbert Sr. attended the meeting to request a Special Permit Hearing to amend his license to include ferrous metals.  The board granted the hearing for December 8, 2021.  Christine will notify the abutters and post the advertisement of the meeting.  Mike did question if the business would be putting their gate back up to which they replied they would.
· Terry informed all the Library fundraiser had a great community turnout and they made over $400. 

Jim White, Highway Department Supervisor: 
· Compactor passed its inspection with an A+
· Tires and electronics are going out
· Repairs on Truck 18 are completed as well as the fuel tank repair on Truck 10
· Blowing leaves
· They have been working on redoing lower Church, S. County East and Bliss Roads with gravel and grating for the winter prep
· Cleaning up back yard
· Military plaque has been placed
· It is too late to do the concrete pad for the benches at the school.  They will work on that in the spring.
· Putting the sander on Truck 9 in case it is needed
· Met with Tom Brule and Kevin from DCR.  They walked S. County and Church Road and showed him the concerns, asking what trees to take down.  The project will go out to bid.  They also discussed putting a culvert in.










Select Board Meeting
October 27, 2021
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Christine Dobbert, Town Administrator:
· Pentathalon notified the town they would be doing their yearly event. 
· The truck and plow were sold
· Christine and Ericka went to Bliss Road to look at the shipping container that is on the property after checking with the fire department and snowmobile clubs to verify it did not belong to them. There was a makeshift camp set up and the container is right on the property line.  Christine will send a letter to the property owner.
· Balance sheet is almost ready for free cash to be certified.  Christine was waiting to receive the school balances to balance with the town but could wait no longer as this had to be submitted to the state.
· Still trying to reach the building inspector


Public Comment:
· Ron Bosley inquired if the town would be benefiting from the ARP Recovery Act. Christine responded the town received $62,000.00.  He also asked if the Infrastructure Bill would benefit the town.  Christine responded it was not worth it for a small town due to the requirements involved.  
· Ron Bosley stated his opinion of the Broadband issue the town has been having saying he feels the town should pull out of it and start the process over.  Mike inquired as to how much the town has put into it financially to which Christine replied nothing out of the town’s money as all payments have been from grants.


6:54 pm Terry Green made a motion to enter Executive Session. Mike Bedini seconded. Unanimous.

7:08 pm Terry Green made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mike Bedini seconded. Unanimous.
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